
 

 

Term 4 2021 newsletter #12 
 

Kia ora Parents/Caregivers, 
 

Last week as the children returned to school after 3 weeks of 
lockdown there was a very real sense of thankfulness as they 
reconnected with their friends and teachers face to face.  
Thank you for all you are doing in supporting your child(ren) 
in their return to school especially at drop off and pick up. 
This has been going smoothly and, as we have seen in the 
past, there are already many children who have shown 
courage in making their way in without mum or dad and 
coping really well. There is a great opportunity for this to be 
their normal ahead as it builds resilience and independence. 
Staff will continue to be in and around the Chapel and on The 
Way to welcome, encourage and support the children. 
 
A couple of reminders 
School arrival time - by 8:30 am is recommended to allow 
the children to come in and settle. Please note if you are 
dropping your child off before 8 am there is no supervision 
in class as teachers are preparing for the day or in 
meetings. The Library is usually open from 7:30 - 8:00 am 
and children may go there to read quietly, however this next 
week is closed due to HS exams using it. 
 

Car access beyond the gate - this is only for Kindergarten 
parents using the carpark and for parents who have made 
arrangements with the Primary office to pick up their child 
from the office or sickbay. The campus is closed to non-staff 
vehicles before and after school also. 
 

 
 

TERM   
key dates 

 
Winter sports prizegiving 
Wednesday 22nd Sept 12.30pm – 
1.15pm 
 
Mufti day 
Friday 1st Oct – “S” Theme 
Gold coin donation for Arapuni School 
Whakatane 
 
Y3-4 Oral Presentations 
Friday 1st Oct 11am – 12.30pm 
 
Last day of term 
Friday 1st Oct 
 
First day of term 4 
Tuesday 19th Oct 
 
Dental van 
19th Oct – 12th Nov 
 
Y0 Photolife photos 
Wednesday 20th Oct 
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Te Wiki o te Reo Māori  
 
The children across our classes have been enjoying learning more Te Reo 
and Tikanga as we celebrate Maori Language week. Māori Language Week 
has been celebrated in Aotearoa since 1975. This special week is an 
opportunity for the concentrated celebration and promotion of Te Reo Maori. 

       
Practicing Waiata 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
String games 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
A block Te reo activities 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

Wet day lunch hour fun 
 

The A block children enjoy 
opportunities to create and play on 
a wet day. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Jump jam for starjam 
 
Thank you to all those who donated a gold coin for this very 
worthy cause, we really appreciate your wonderful support. The 
total amount raised was $600.20! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Family Epro 8 lockdown competition 
 
Congratulations to Eli and Monty Adolph who entered the 
Family Epro8 competition during Lockdown and got through 
to the second round! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

Parting the red sea 
 
We have some wonderful new art work on our L Block walls opposite the Primary 
office from our Year 5 students depicting the parting of the Red Sea.  
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
With just a few weeks left before we head into holidays we are wanting to make the most of having 
the children in school enjoying learning together. We will be having our Friday assemblies on Sept 
24th & Oct 1st with C1 & C2 and then A3 & A4 hosting.  
Under the current level 2 arrangements we are unfortunately not able to have parents attend so we 
will ensure we have the assembly recorded to send out online. 
Over lockdown Mrs Jo West shared with our BCP whanau Romans 15:13: 
"May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in him, so that you may overflow 
with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit." 
This verse reminds us of where it is best to be focused, I pray it continues to encourage you also. 
 

Ngā mihi, 
 
Karen 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Summer sports registrations 
 
Summer sports registrations are closing soon for Rippa Rugby (Y1-Y6), Flippa Ball (Y3-6), Futsal 
(Y3-Y6) and Volleyball (Y3-6).   Sign up today. 
 

Here's the link to sign your child up 
 
https://www.beth.school.nz/primary/physical/primary-sports 
 

 

Sports • Physical • Bethlehem 

College Primary 
Below you will find links to all the sports 

available to primary students at Bethlehem 

College. Click a sport you’re interested in to find 

out more about the program and register for 

sports with open registration. 

www.beth.school.nz 

 
 
 
 
Fun first football 
 
Our friends at Fun First Football 
will be back every Friday in Term 4 
on the back school field of our 
college with their inflatable field 
and fun programme for any kids 
aged 4 – 9 years old.  
 
This popular programme will fill up 
fast so simply go to 
https://funfirstfootball.co.nz/ to 
book your spot for Term 4.  
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What is Operation Christmas Child? 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zEfsBiEx2Pc&t=15s 
Operation Christmas Child is a hands-on way for you to bless children in need across the world by 
filling shoeboxes with toys, hygiene items, school supplies, and fun gifts. They collect the boxes and 
distribute them in the name of Jesus Christ to children living in vulnerable situations. If you like to 
Learn about it more, please click here. 
 
Samaritan’s Purse-Operation Christmas Child continues to share the eternal hope of the Gospel in 
Jesus’ name, despite the interruptions experienced due to COVID-19. Shoeboxes will be collected 
this year and continue to impact boys and girls worldwide, sharing the love and hope of Jesus.  
 
This is the 3rd year that we are reaching out to all the families at Bethlehem College  from Primary to 
Secondary department. Each of the years we managed to make up 300 -350 boxes which I only 
found out at the OCC meeting not long ago that Bethlehem College had the most boxes from all the 
schools of the North Island. That is truly Amazing! 
 
Make one shoebox as a BC Family and bring it to school by Tuesday 19th October (first week back 
at school after the holidays). There is probably more need than ever with the pandemic situation 
we are facing around the world. 
 
Please have a look the criteria carefully what can or cannot go to the boxes, here.  
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zEfsBiEx2Pc&t=15s
https://www.samaritanspurse.org.au/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/about-us/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aRxEOCb4O58&t=3s


 

 

 
 
Thank you to you all in advance who contribute shoeboxes or gifts. You are very welcome to bring 
more than one box or if you are not able to provide any but still like to be part of the BC OCC shoebox 
project just bring one present or a drawing with a message for a child and find the special OCC 
Contribution Box at the Primary Office to place the item there. We did not have the special 
contribution box in previous years this is the first time we are operating it, to give an opportunity to 
anyone who likes to contribute or be part of the OCC project. Anything can make a difference! 
Make sure you pray over the box of gifts and for the child who will receive it.  

Also please remember to pay online or include the $10 to help with the shipping cost. 
Thank you to you all to be part of this amazing Great Journey with us. Looking forward to seeing as 
many Bethlehem College Students as possible and Staff members with their shoeboxes. 
KEVIN’S STORY: THE GIFT OF NEW LIFE 
 
The empty Boxes will be distributed on the last week of the school, week 10. 
May Our Heavenly Father Bless You All  
 
Shalom, 
 
Reka Nemedi 
reka.nemedi@beth.school.nz 
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Only 3 weeks until the school holidays… eeek! Do you know what your kids will be doing? 
Fear not - Gobsmacked Holiday programme to the rescue! 
 
Join us October 4 - 6 (first week of school holidays) from 9 - 3pm at the Graham Young 
Theatre for a musical theatre extravaganza. Limited spaces so get in on the act today!  
Go to http://gobsmacked.nz/holiday_signup to sign up! 
 

 Advertisement for Holiday Programme 2021.mp4 
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